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The newest veterans’ book, “Veterans of Sandy Creek who served from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959” will be available November 2007 and we are looking for additions and corrections to this book. A book of veteran information is at the town hall for review and corrections. Stop by to see that we have the correct information on your veteran. 

Sergeant David F. Weisenburger is one of the many veterans to be included in this book. David entered the Army on August 7, 1952 and was discharged on August 5, 1954. He writes: “I left for Korea with my wife, Nancy and our two week old son, David Jr. Within a week of processing I was on the front lines. The first day was traumatic; two soldiers were being carried away as I reported for duty. My general duties included patrols, using a mine-sweeper, mail clerk, company clerk and I was in charge of a mortar squad. Our regiment was well equipped and trained. I received several medals and commendations, Combat Infantry Badge, Bronze Star, Meritorious Service, Korean Service Medal and NYS Conspicuous Cross.” When asked what experience(s) left the greatest impressions, he said, “How the children suffered for a war they did not understand and when we relieved another company that lost 180 soldiers the night before.”

Here are the names of more soldiers with little information and/or no photos; please call my office if you can help with information or put us in contact with someone who can. George W. Hadley, Thomas W. Haresign, Edward J. Hart, Jr., Clark Harvey, Mark Harvey, Robert Harvey, Robert H. Hastings, Lyger A. Haynes, Norman D. Helbock, Ira Henderson, Jr., Donald Herrick, Vaughan Herrick, William L. Hinds, Margaret A. Hollis, William C. Horth,  Lawrence P. Howard, Bernard L. Hughes, Albert E. Johnston, Harold Johnson, Richard Kendall, Harold Kimball, Richard A. Knoeller, Allen H. Koster, William Landers, Robert D. Lasell, Hilton Laidlaw, Mary L. Lange and Willard LaRue. I will add more names next week. 

The third book in the Abandoned Cemetery series will document Stevens Cemetery. Many of our pioneer families are buried here. This cemetery is located on Route 22 and many of these gravestones are broken or so badly deteriorated that they are hard to read. I will be probing to find stones that may have fallen and are now hidden. This book will come out next spring because of the amount of research and work needed to “get it right.”  As with the first two books a photo of every stone and a genealogy of each family will be featured, as well as a map locating every stone we find. 

Please call if you can help. We need help with cemetery clean-up, stone repair, sign repair, flowers (myrtle), or maybe you are good at drawing a map of the cemetery or want to help with the research aspect of this book. 

I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am to 4pm and by appointment on Saturdays. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
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